

































































COMMUNITY development
practice cultivates mutual aid, expands
local networks and builds communal
coherence. In 2009-2010, CES
continued to provide government and
non-profit entities with capacity
building and technical assistance
services aimed at optimizing positive
change and growth. We have
promoted the adoption of community
development practices among key
partners.

Our team of community
development professionals have
provided participants with critical
decision making and problem solving
skills that strengthen commitment to
workforce & regional economic
development, eliminating chronic

disease and reducing health disparities,
promoting quality education, ensuring
quality of life for senior citizens, and
strengthening regional food systems.

Community development
practices encourage individuals and
entities to self-represent and promote
collective action. CES has partnered
with the Guam Workforce Investment
Board, Serve Guam Commission,
Guam Judicial Court, Department of
Public Health and Social Services, St.
Thomas Aquinas High School,
Division of Senior Citizens, Salvation
Army, the Guam Homeless Coalition,
the Guam Comprehensive Cancer
Control Coalition. Partnering
opportunities included strategic
planning and capacity building as a
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means of engaging community action
by adopting evidence based practices
and applying social change theories.

As a result of these efforts,
agencies have implemented strategic
plans, utilized stakeholder input
processes and accessed data collection
instruments. CES continues to employ
the Appreciative Inquiry (A)
qualitative method for planning and
key decision making purposes.

Partners were trained on the plan of
work model helping them focus on
outcomes and impacts. Agencies
adopted the logic model for decision
making, identifying funding
opportunities and developing programs
and policies.
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COFA:
$19 million
for Guam

Every five years, the US Census Bureau
in partnership with the Governor’s
Office, Bureau of Statistics and Plans
conducts a survey of immigrants from
the Compact of Free Association
(COFA) living on Guam to determine
the island’s share of compact impact
funds.

Cooperative Extension Service and
the Department of Labor partnered
with the Office of the Gov. and the
Census Bureau to provide technical and
administrative support for the project.

Forty-four enumerators were hired
an trained through CES-ECS.
Enumerators surveyed 4,051
households. The survey asked residents
six questions: name, age, gender, place
of birth, year of entry to Guam and

relationship to other members of the .
household.

As a result of extension and partner
efforts, the survey found an 86%
increase among immigrants from the
freely associated states living on Guam,
totaling 18,305 people. As a result of the
census, $19 million in compact impact
aid was identified for Guam.
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